
Hello - thanks for being the task force to study the ongoing, enormous effects of age 
discrimination in the workplace.  The pervasive, demeaning attitude toward older 
workers and people deprives all society of needed skills, wisdom and energy.  As a 
previous civil right investigator and compliance officer, I often saw the mediocre older 
employee treated much differently than the mediocre young employee; this is isn't fair 
but it also costs business and society precious time, effort and productivity.   
 
I will follow your activities with interest, knowing that you will all try to craft the best 
solution possible for the most people.  Thank you. 
 
Dr. Sharron Noone,  “You don’t stop laughing because you grow older, you grow 

older because you stop laughing,” said Maurice Chevalier. 


